Letter from Walter O’Malley to Frank Schroth
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February 17, 1954.

Hrl E‘mk 5. schmth’ &r-,
Brocklym Daily Eagle,

2 Johnson Street,
Brooklyn 1. N. 1.

Dear Franks
Thank you for letting me ses the letter which I return herewith,

This morning I walked through Ft. Greene Place and around the block
vhich 18 occupled by market werehouses in poor condition. I cannot imagine
that any families live over these stalls as conditions would be intolerable.
There are, hovever, some families occupying substandard houses on the back
side of the block. I was encouraged to realize thet there would not be
too much of a "displaced™ femily problem. As the market iz presently
operated trefflc is slmost completely blocked on Ft. Greene Place. I left
the oar.on Atlantic Avenue and walked through as there wes no flow of
traffic. Atlsntic Avenme itaelf wes hlocked off by trucks snd cers parked
3 and 4 deep. It seems thet m study of this area could improve the flow
of traffie. The Long Island Railrond depot is en unworthy structure. Pro-
ceeding past the depot up Hensom Plage there did not eppear to be anything
of substantlal importance.

I believe that we really have a possible location at this site, It
right very well appeal to Bob, The site does not appear to violete the
thought expressed in the last sentence of Eob's letter. Out of this ciild
come a new bell nerk, & parking garsge, & new railrosd depot snd the elimimation
of a bad traffic bottlenesk. Assuming that the railro=d would cooperate
with us I still do not have = firm snswer to the first sentence in Holb's
letter, I have hopes that = study of the railroad's power to condemn lend
for rajlroad ourngses might give us = peg on which to hang the hat, The
rroblem is sufficlently interesting to cause us to inguire if we should
consider additional legislation.

John Cashmore said that the Fort Greene market proprietors were looking
to move elsevhere. This might open the door to the possibility of seguiring
the Fort Greene Place block at private ssle tut I suppose that there would
still be emough parcel owners who would hold out to make such & trensaction
incomplete and therefore, not practical. Ft, Greene Place would have to be
closed,
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In any event I have asked Capt, Fraeger to meke & study of the site
and see what he can come up with in the wvay of an engineering solutionm,
In the meantime it would be helpful %o have the matter recelve Bob's
sttention. In each of the other sites I h-ve trespassed on the uses hut
here is one that I hope proves to be virgin, and perhaps the problem can be
studied without other distractioms.

I do want to thank you for the time you have given me on this metter.

Sincgerely,

Welter F. OlMalley,
WFOM EM Prasident.
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